

ASHWORTH VALLEY SCOUT CAMP

Hurst Farm Ashworth Road Bamford ROCHDALE OL11 5UP Tel. No.01706 360498

E.Mail: ashworth.valley @btinternet.com Website: www.ashworthvalley.org.uk

24th March 2017

The east Lancashire Masonic Charity C/O Mr S Ashworth

Dear Stuart

Grant for Central Heating

I am writing to thank you, and the members of your Lodge for the very generous donation of £4,950 to assist with the installation of Central Heating in our Ranch House building.

Currently this facility is only heated by a wood burning stove, and in winter does take some time to warm the place through. We believe that with the provision of Central Heating it will prove more attractive, especially in winter.

In addition the fact that the building can be heated mid week should help with the condition of the fabric.

Support from your organization has meant that we could bring forward this project, and the work should start within the next week.

I hope Steve enjoyed his visit, and perhaps if you want to bring him, or any of your members, up one weekend, when the work is done, we can provide a full tour of the campsite.

Please pass on our thanks to all concerned

Yours sincerely

Dong Sarton Camp Warden